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e were blessed with a visit from Mr Man 
Ho Kim accompanied by our European 
President Ahn at our HQ in Brussels. As a 

direct envoy of True Parents, Mr Kim took the 
time to patiently explain and share with us 
about True Mother's deep concern to invest in 
and raise up future leaders for our movement 
through spiritual and management education at 
the Universal Peace Academy in Korea in the 
coming years. 

Echoing True Mother's words that ' the Royal 
Family of Heaven is not meant to last only one 
generation' he gave words of encouragement 
especially for our second generation brothers 
and sisters to commit themselves to join the 
UPA programme when they would become of 
age. 

He offered further encouragement to both 
parents and children concerning this matter by 
explaining that, under True Mother's 
stewardship, some scholarships or financial aid 

would be available to families in order to render 
it feasible for European second gens to devote 
one or two years to the Universal Peace 
Academy education for the establishment of the 
Cheon Il Guk. 

We are grateful for this window of opportunity 
which is being opened for younger brothers and 
sisters through True Parent's immense heart to 
protect and secure the future of God's 
providence for all parts of the world. 

After his presentation there was time for 
questions and answers while later we enjoyed a 
delicious meal and some more informal chat 
upstairs. Just before our meeting, accompanied 
by their assistants, Mr Man Ho Kim and Rev. 
Ahn also enjoyed a visit to the beautiful Belgian 
city of Brugge, while after the meeting, they 
could also take in an impressive visit of Brussels 
Grand Place by night together with our national 
leader’s couple.
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